David Elmore

Subject: FW: 6/2020/0311/MAJ — Nyn Park, Well Road, Northaw, Potters Bar, EN6 4BS

From: Roseanna Brown [mailto:Roseanna.Brown@hertfordshire.gov.uk] On Behalf Of FRMConsultations
Sent: 16 February 2021 18:19

To: David Elmore

Cc: FRMConsultations

Subject: RE: 6/2020/0311/MAJ — Nyn Park, Well Road, Northaw, Potters Bar, EN6 4BS

Dear David,

We understand that the only additional information provided is a letter from the LLFA to the applicant regarding
works to the ordinary watercourses. Within this letter (dated: 27.01.2021), we as the LLFA, highlight a requirement
for a follow up site visit later in summer of 2021 in order to inspect the operation of the watercourses in dry
conditions to ascertain if there is any potential impact on ecology in and around the watercourse. Therefore, we
would like to recommend a further holding objection to this application as we are unable to fully assess the
feasibility of the works until this visit has been completed.

If you have any further questions or require any further comments, please let us know.

Best regards,

Rosie Brown
Flood & Water Project Officer | Environmental Resource Planning |Environment &
Infrastructure
» Hertfordshire County Council
# County Hall, Pegs Lane, Hertford, SG13 8DN Postal Point: CHN215

T: 01992 588348 (Internal: 28348)
E: FRMConsultations@hertfordshire.gov.uk
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